 CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the planning meeting held at Bwlch Village Hall on 20th October 2016 at 1900hrs.
Present were Chairman Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs DWV Cracroft, Mrs K West, Mrs C Morfett, Mrs R Lewis, T Sinnett, RDH Jackson, AA Harries and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There was an apology from Cllr FJ Morgan.  
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No  declarations were received.
New Community Councillor Mrs R Lewis
The Councillors welcomed Mrs R Lewis who had been selected by a majority vote to fill the vacancy by co-option at the 6th October 2016 meeting and she signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office. This Declaration was the one which had been amended to show the Code of Conduct (Wales) had been amended with effect from 1st April 2016. 
Planning
1.Planning Application 16/13914/FUL – 26/08/2016 – “Alterations to outbuilding to form ancillary accommodation and insertion of rooflights” at Gwn Dwn, Cwmdu. BBNPA email 18/10/2016 gave permission for this application.
2.Planning Application 16/13737/CON – 01/09/2016 – “Variation of condition application to provide vehicular access to the proposed development without passing through or disturbing St John’s Close, Tretower (Outline Consent 13/09596/OUT)” At Land Adjoining St John’s Close, Tretower. BBNPA Email 17/10/2016 gave permission for this application.

The Clerk was to write to the Housing Officer, PCC to ask why the gate in St John’s Close had not been removed and the Council fence replaced.

3.Planning Application 16/14067/FUL – 10/10/2016 – “Single storey extension to the Village Hall providing additional kitchen facilities.” At the Village Hall, Cwmdu.  The Clerk is to reply with the Council’s comments by 01/11/2016.
Red Telephone Boxes
BBNPA email 10th October 2016 informed the Community Council that all three Red Telephone Boxes in the Council area would be removed within 42 days of the notices placed on the boxes. The Council had 21 days from the date of the BBNPA email to reply to the Planning Officer with any relevant comments. Cllr Mrs K Silk emailed all Councillors with a copy of the BBNPA email stating she was going to respond to BBNPA arguing to keep the phone box because of the lack of mobile signal in Cwmdu. She also asked the Bwlch and Tretower Councillors if that reason also applied in their villages. The Bwlch and Tretower Councillors confirmed that there was a lack of mobile signal in their villages. The Clerk was to draft a reply and talk to Cllr Mrs K Silk to agree the Council’s response.
Other Points

Cllr Mrs JE Block informed the Clerk that she could not open the Cwmdu Notice Board and he was going to check it out.
Meeting Closed at 1930hrs. 
